City of Hull Minutes – November 2018
Apologies HP, KS, 
Present CO, CS, JS, AG, PL, EM, DR, PD, PC, LK, HD, DT, 

Winter league,
 No issues

EYXC
Steve H has mentioned that the assistance from COH to help marshal the race was disappointing.  EHH turned out plenty of marshals but it was disappointing from our club.
The porta-loos were present but it was felt that they weren’t advertised so weren’t utilised as much as possible. This will be addressed with Mick Thompson from Scarborough who is the secretary for the series. Feedback will be given to him.
The next race will be advertised in good time. Turn out’s for runners have been excellent from all clubs

Ferriby 10.
Phil L has stated that entries will be open this week. He has produced a list of jobs which need arranging and delegating beforehand. This can be seen below.
Eppleworth road is closed at the moment but it is believed that the closure is close to the turning junction with skidby hill so it shouldn’t impact too much on the race. This will be checked nearer to the date.
EM is looking at quotes from the health care company but there is an extra cost for a Doctor to be present. This is a significant cost so we may look at using our own and approach people who may be able to help.
A discussion took place about how entries are going to be advertised and managed. It was agreed that local club runners should have first opportunity to enter. PL to manage this.
Phil has a list of requirements.
1. Let residents know
2. Putting signs out and collection from lock up
3. Putting cones out on the day and collection from lock up
4. Create the finishing funnel
5. Kitchen and café duties
6. Presentation and prize giving
7. Water stations and half way water stations
8. Lead marshal and marshal duties
9. 1st aid station and liaison
10. Organise van from Steve Voase
11. Litter picking after event around Skidby
12. T shirt distribution
13. Starter and announcer
14. Lead car/back marker
15. Information desk
A sub committee will be organised in the near future in order to delegate the above. A message will also be put out to the club for helpers.

Lucy K confirmed that water supplies are available left over from London Marathon and Haltemprice 10k. Tee shirts have been ordered we are just awaiting a design and sponsor details before final confirmation.
A discussion took place about road closures and Council policies.

Yorkshire vets xc
PC mentioned about the Yorkshire Vets XC being held in our area. Requests have been made by the organisation to hold the event in our area. PL stated that it is more about the course and where to hold it? PC made mention of the Bishop Burton College. PC will make enquiries to see if it is viable.
A push will be made to get the club to support these events. The standards are well within our limits and a good turn out should be encouraged.

Xmas events
This years Christmas handicap run will probably take place on Sunday 16th December. It was felt that 23rd December is too close to Christmas. Eileen and Lauren have kindly volunteered to host the post run refreshments.
It should be noted that the route along the foreshore will not be available due to closure. An alternative route will be sought. PL explained that he would not be available on the day so further help would be needed for finishing times and results. LK to organise with the help of SH
Xmas runs
These will be advertised as always, and will start with the cake run on Friday 21st December, starting in Welton and finishing with tea and cake at LK’s house. A route will be planned every day throughout the Christmas period. These will be advertised accordingly. LK to organise
This years Christmas curry will take place on Saturday 29th December at Voujon restaurant in Brough. It will be advertised closer to the date. LK to organise.

Membership update.
HD reports 18 new members recently. This wasn’t enough to give us an extra marathon place unfortunately.
No other issues to report with membership.

Treasurers update
DT reported that the London marathon money is coming in.  HB10k has given us a profit and Champagne League has given us a profit. This will be injected into next years races.
HD mentioned that she has received feedback from other runners about the prize money for Champagne League being distributed in a different way to be spread amongst more runners rather than one runner getting several prizes. It was explained that the prize giving process is very complex due to all the different categories but it was agreed that this will be looked at for the next series.
EM stated that we should look at different options for CL presentation evening.  PL explains that the prize category
DR would like to talk about CL and have some discussions about next years event. This will all be discussed in a future meeting and in the presence of Steve H.
Money has been paid out to affiliate to Northern Athletics. 102 clubs have affiliated. This is a great thing for our club. The 2 pounds pp has been paid by the club so each member has an opportunity to race in these events. As a club, we should support and promote these events and ensure a good turn out.

Captains update 
CS states there was a good turn out at the recent National Relays. 
PL mentioned that the Humberside County Championships are now on a Saturday so they don’t clash with EYXC league. There was a discussion as to how best we can support this event.
PL has suggested that they try and get people on mass to enter. It might cost the club a bit of money but we should be pushing this event and make sure it is well attended by the club.
Humberside County Association should promote this along side us. They don’t have much money to assist with funding but it is their responsibility.
Humberside Champs will be held at Quibel Park in Scunthorpe. This will be further discussed. 
Entries close for this event on 23rd December so it is agreed that the club captains will be organising this.

London Marathon places.
Names were put into a hat. There were 10 names altogether. A discussion took place initially about eligibility. It was felt there had been some confusion this year so it will be made clearer next year.
Keith Warner pulled two names out of the hat. The two names were Patrick Walker and Shaun Marshall. They will be informed by email.

AOB
JS asked for New caution signs for Ferriby and for the club in general. JS to organise this.
HB10K needs discussing next meeting. This was delayed until next time.
SH needs 2 new stop watches. This was authorised for payment.
DT confirmed that the Ferriby 10 dinner is ok to go ahead at Hallmark hotel. She is happy to organise again with some help.  We will discuss awards before the dinner. PD will look at getting a survey out for awards. It was discussed that Hannah did a lot of work last year with the trophies and the details of the winners. These need organising again for this year.
JS stated we need to make a schedule of meetings for the café at Warners so they know when to keep it open for us.  JS to organise this.
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Meeting closed at 20.18 hours.
Next meeting scheduled for 3rd December


